
Works notice • March 2020  
 

 

Kroemer’s Crossing Roundabout Project 
 
 
Dear Resident/Business Owner 
 
The Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure is delivering the Kroemer’s Crossing Roundabout 
Project, to improve safety for all road users and allow greater freight access to surrounding businesses. 
 
This $6 million project is funded by the Australian and South Australian Governments, The Barossa Council, 
and Pernod Ricard Winemakers Pty Ltd.  
 
The project will deliver a single lane roundabout serving the multiple adjoining roads, which can 
accommodate vehicles up to 26 metres long, a shared use path on the western side of the roundabout, with 
pedestrian refuges across Murray Street and Barossa Valley Way, pedestrian ramps either side of Burings 
Road and safety barriers in some locations. 
 
Works, including site set up will commence on 23 March 2020, on the eastern side of Barossa Valley Way, 
just north of Vine Vale Road. BMD Constructions are the main works contractor. 
 
Some vegetation removals are required in order to deliver the works. This includes the removal of some 
large trees and several small trees and shrubs, including a large River Red Gum. Some roadside roses on 
Barossa Valley Way will also be removed. Every effort will be made to minimise impacts to vegetation. No 
significant or regulated trees will be removed. 
 
To facilitate construction of the roundabout, a temporary access road will be constructed to maintain access 
for road users.  Menge Road will be closed to all through traffic for a period of time during construction.  
Properties on Menge Road can be accessed via Barossa Valley Way and Magnolia Street or via Vine Vale 
Road, Research Road and Magnolia Road. 
 
Road users are asked to use extra caution when workers are on site, follow the direction of traffic 
management and observe traffic signage and speed restrictions when travelling through the area.    
 
Some temporary pedestrian detours will be in place around the works site and pedestrians are advised to 
follow directional signage. Every effort will be made to minimise impacts to the community. DPTI 
encourages the community to continue to support local businesses during these works. 
 
The department appreciates your co-operation and patience while these important works are undertaken.  
Should you require further information regarding this project please contact: 
 

• Email: DPTI.communityrelations@sa.gov.au 
• Phone: 1300 794 880 
• Website: https://www.dpti.sa.gov.au/kroemers_crossing  

 
Yours sincerely 
Community and Stakeholder Engagement Team     #15239491
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